Highlights of 4-22 Council Meeting

- ★ Pastor reported that video worship segments will continue for the foreseeable future.
- ★ Our staff members, Gina, Bess, Rhonda and Sharda, continue to provide excellent service to OSL and keep things moving forward at this time. Josh Weesner and volunteers are keeping the Food Pantry running and continue to provide this valuable service to the community.
- ★ Okoboji Bible Camps will not be open this summer. Carol Joy Holling Camp is still on track as of this time.
- ★ Pastor will be working with the Bethany Home Spiritual leader on a taped bible study to be made available to Bethany residents.
- ★ A thank you note will be sent to Paul Blain for his help and assistance with technical matters.
- ★ JoAnn gave the treasurer's report. We ended in the black for the month of March. JoAnn recommended delaying a professional audit until 2021. The in-house audit has not been done to date. Automatic pledges from Vanco Payment Service were brought up to date.
- ★ Council discussed the use of the information from pledges to help make budget decisions. Stewardship could address this during the fall stewardship drive.
- ★ Council had a general discussion about opening for worship again and how to safely do this. Communion practices and options were discussed. No action was taken since the time of opening is still uncertain.
- The office is open Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. Pastor and Gina are also working from home at other times.
- ★ The next Council meeting is May 20.